
 
CORONOVAIRUS (COVID-19) UPDATE  
Family Update 
August 6, 2020 
 
From the Executive Director  
 
Dear Families, 
 

As mandated by the Governor, we continue with weekly 
testing of staff who work in the Health Care Center and 
Diven House, including vendors who visit the campus on a 
weekly basis.  We had one positive staff in the HCC this 
week, but we are not alarmed.  It is someone that is 
asymptomatic and that previously had the disease.  Though 
it is a “questionable” positive, we followed all required 

protocols of notifying residents, families, and our staff. 
 
INDEPENDENT LIVING UPDATES 
 
Carroll County Public Library 
 
The Carroll County Public Library is returning to campus for Contactless Delivery. 
Residents can call Kathy Hlavin to arrange drop off (410) 386-4420 x 7732. 
 
Fitness Update 
 
Beginning August 10th, we are adding new classes to the 
schedule.  Residents will be able to attend Aqua Fit classes on 
Monday’s and Wednesday’s at 1 pm and Aqua Zumba on 
Friday’s at 1 pm.   
 
 
Prayer Groups 
 
Chaplain Eileen Kelly-Warner will begin small prayer groups of eight residents, by 
reservation only.  Residents will be able to sign up for one of two time slots each week.  
Watch for information. 
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Window Washing 
 

 
Window washing will begin on August 11th and run 
through September.  Vendors will be screened each 
day before work and those who will need access to 
apartments will be wearing proper protective gear.  All 
dates are tentative depending on the weather and 
work crew availability. 
 

 
Grocery Delivery 
It has come to our attention that delivery drivers for Safeway are leaving groceries in 
an area that isn’t checked.  We have contacted them to try to resolve this issue.  If you 
help residents order groceries, they recommend that in the notes area you put “Please 
deliver to the Lobby at 300 St. Luke Circle” to ensure they are brought to the proper 
area.  If there are any problems with deliveries, please contact Safeway for a 
refund/replacement. 
 
ASSISTED LIVING / HEALTH CARE CENTER UPDATES 
 
Health Care Center/Diven House  
The painting and flooring project in the HCC is continuing; it already seems brighter 
and fresher.  It may be another two to three weeks before completion. 
 
We appreciate your continued support and cooperation. Thank you. 
  
John B. Henry 
Executive Director 
Carroll Lutheran Village   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


